COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD, INC
GENERAL MEETING

February 12, 2009
The February General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Darilyn Kisch.
Welcome:  Three new members, one returning member, and two guests were welcomed to the meeting.
Announcements:  Darilyn Kisch made several announcements:
The New Member Packet is ready and will be given to all new members.  It includes an information sheet about the Guild, an historical piece written by Marty Frolli, an address book and a free door prize ticket.
The bulletin board has lots of information on a variety of thing and everyone should take a look.

There is a new guild for kids called Young Piecemakers.  They are having a one day show on March 28th in Corona, CA.  This is the first guild for young people.

There was a newspaper article that Hospice needs quilts.

Canned goods – Loose Threads has volunteered to collect canned goods and deliver them to the Food Bank.

Harvest of Colors 2010 – no one has volunteered to fill the chair for the show and the position has to begin soon.  The first show committee meeting will be on Thursday February 19, 2009 after a short board meeting.

The Opportunity Quilt has been received.  The name is Cosmic Explosion.  Pat Masterson was presented with a gift certificate for a workshop.

Programs & Workshops:  Dee Johnson – there is no more space available at Friday’s workshop with Anita Mayer.  The March speaker will be Melinda Bula.  The April speaker will be Peggy Martin.
Community Quilts:  Jeanne Surber – 69 quilts have been received for Teddy Bear Cancer Foundation.  Kits are still available at the back.
Challenge Quilt:  Kathy Rose and Isabel Downs – the 2009 Guild Challenge is ‘Travel Poster Art’.  The Challenge Quilts will be revealed at the meeting on June 11, 2009.  The size is 100” maximum.  The top five winners will receive the biggest prizes.
Special Event:  Betty Kelley presented our previous Guild President, Karin Cooper, with batik blocks.

Show and Tell:  The following people showed works:  Edalee Keehn, Sandy Fenske, Barbara Kuhn, Marilyn Kisch, Dorothy Gibbons, Mary Ballard, Mary Ringer, Patty Latourell, Amy Johnson, Debbie Breyman, Naomi Hicks, Patti Hunter, Karen Buesch, Diane Moore, Jane DeSelm, Diane Davis, and Cynthia Manzer.  Ranell Hansen announced that she is selling her long arm quilting machine.
Block of the Month:  Jean McCaffrey and Juli Shulem – the March block is ovals.  The winner of the February hexagon blocks was Ing Welker. 
Refreshments:  Refreshments were supplied by the Sewjourners satellite group.
Program:  The speaker for the evening was Anita Luvere Mayer and her lecture was ‘Not Doing Guilt Anymore’.  
Door Prizes:  The door prize winners were: Candace Burton, Melissa Frolli, Rita Hardin, Georgia Jameson, Barbara MacCallum, and Darlene Vior.  The door prizes were donated by: Baron’s Fabrics, Craft Essentials, Grant House, Hancocks of Paducah, Handy Caddy, HeartwarmersMerc.com, Quilt in a Day, Inc., Quilt Ventura, The Creations Stations, The Treasure Hunt, and Anonymous Guild members.  Door prizes took in $234.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn Draine, 
Recording Secretary

